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Pictured: Brother Jeff Barkhorn, introducing himself to the Council 
at the October business meeting after his exemplification into the 

First Degree.  

 
Picture and Article Submissions need to be in by the 20

th
 of the month 

All articles are to be submitted to: 

Grand Knight William McLafferty 

 jwmcljr@cox.netHH 

Chancellor Ed Barrier 

(805) 683-4534 ebarrier@att.net 

 

UUInside This Issue 

Report Title Page Report Title Page 
Grand Knight’s Report 1, 8-9 Knight of the Month 5 

Schedule of Events 2 Fr. Colborn Article 5-7 

Chancellor’s Report 3 “Festsa Italiana” Report 7-8 
Membership Director’s Report 3 November Birthdays 8 

Insurance Agent’s Report 3-4 Announcements 9 

Pro-Life  Director’s Report 4 KC Officers, Directors 10 
  Photo Gallery 11-15 

  

GRAND KNIGHT’S REPORT 

By William McLafferty, Grand Knight 

     The big news this month is 

BINGO.  It's baaack!  This year, the 
legislature passed a bill which permits 

charitable organizations such as the 
Knights of Columbus to have a weekly 

Bingo night to raise money for the 

charity.  It's called Remote Caller 
Bingo.  The law permits a private 

organization to run the Bingo game 
from a remote location and to furnish a 

big screen TV monitor with cables that 

they install plus the bingo cards.  
When enough councils are signed up 

to join the game, the numbers are then 
called at the remote location, the local 

council monitors the hall and can halt 

each game to verify a winner. The 
number of councils participating 

creates a money prize that can be 
rather large to the winners, and which 

will compete with the Chumash prizes, 

for example. 
   

    The local council's participation is 
to set up the hall prior to the game, sell 

the cards to attendees and monitor the 

games.   
 

(Continued on page 8)  

 

Pray the Rosary

mailto:jwmcljr@cox.net
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Schedule of Events 
  

 
  November, 2009 
   
11/01/09 Sunday All Saints Day 
11/02/09 Monday Officers’ Meeting at Conference Room 8:00 PM. 
11/05/09 Friday Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament (See Announcements for times/locations) 
11/07/09 Saturday Fourth Degree Exemplification in Oxnard. 
11/08/09 Sunday K of C Parish Breakfast from 7:30 AM until 11 AM. 

11/09/09 Monday K of C 5300 Business Meeting, 7:30 PM at Parish Hall. 
11/25/09 Thursday Thanksgiving 

   
  December, 2009 
12/05/09 Saturday Grand Knight’s Christmas Party at 6:00 PM in Parish Hall.  
12/06/09 Sunday K of C Parish Breakfast/Blood Drive from 7:30 AM until 11 AM. 

12/07/09 Monday Officers’ Meeting at Conference Room 8:00 PM. 
12/08/09 Tuesday Immaculate Conception 

12/14/09 Monday K of C 5300 Business Meeting, 7:30 PM at Parish Hall. 
12/25/09 Friday Christmas Day 

   

  January, 2010 
   
01/01/10 Friday New Year’s Day. 
01/04/10 Monday Officers’ Meeting at Conference Room 8:00 PM. 
01/10/10 Sunday K of C Parish Breakfast from 7:30 AM until 11 AM. 

01/11/10 Monday K of C 5300 Business Meeting, 7:30 PM at Parish Hall. 
01/16/10 Saturday Prime Time Band Dinner 
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Chancellor’s Report 

        SK Ed Barrier, Chancellor 

 
Brother Knights, 

     Here is a spiritual reflection from St. Pio of 

Pietrelcina: 
 

“God dwells in us - the Divine Guest, full of love 
and kindness. He makes His abode in our hearts 

that He may help and strengthen us. He will leave 

us only if we have the misfortune to drive Him from 
our souls by mortal sin. To drive out this Spirit of 

love by preferring the creature to Him in an 
absolute manner, is what St. Paul calls, "to stifle 

the Spirit". . . His action is extremely delicate. 

When the soul resists Him deliberately and 
frequently, it forces Him little by little to be silent. 

Then one comes to a standstill on the way of 
holiness and even incurs great risk of leaving the 

way of salvation”. 

     In your prayers, continue to remember those 
Brother Knights and their families in need: Mell 

Hueston, Stephen Schlesselmann, PGK and FDD 
for continued recovery.  Also, please pray for 

Chawa Ramirez, wife of Ygnacio Ramirez (d.) 

PGK, Sir Knight Bruce Velasco; the family of 
Thomas Quinn (d.) PGK, Msgr. Henry Van Son, 

Nancy Herrera, wife of Pablo Herrera PGK, Lupe 
Villa, Socorro Seickmann, Ralph Schiferl (d) 

father of Brother Glenn Schiferl and Carmen Rey 

(d). 

 

Membership Director’s Report 

Sam Alfano, Membership Director 

 

     On Monday, October 12, a first degree 
exemplification was conducted at our regular 

business meeting. We are pleased to announce that 

Jeff Barkhorn has joined our order. 

    Jeff is a parishioner at St. Raphael's. His wife 
volunteers at St. Raphael's school. Their 11 year 

old daughter is a student there as well.  Jeff was 
eager to join our ranks and looks forward to being 

of service to our community. The exemplification 

team took on the following roles: Don Aubrey- 
Grand Knight, Bruce Garcia -Deputy Grand  

Knight, Joe Bauer-Chancellor, Bill McNamara- 
Financial Secretary, Ed Barrier- Warden, Jose 

Meza- Inside guard, Esteban Valenzuela- outside  

guard, Carlos Valenzuela - Banner Bearer, Patrick 
Donohoe- assist. Banner Bearer, Thomas Bauer- 

Music. 
    Another first degree is planned for December 14 

at our regular business meeting. In the interim, the 

Admission Committee and all Council members 
are encouraged to contact men who qualify to 

become members of our order. This year, our goal 
is to recruit 15 new members. With the strong will 

and determination by all members, we can reach 

that goal. 
 

 

 

Insurance Agent’s Report 
  David Farebrother, Field Agent 

 

Different life stages, changing needs 

 
    Paying for college for your children may be one 

of your family’s current needs.  You may be 
concerned about a comfortable, worry-free 

retirement.  You may wonder if needing costly 
long-term care will deplete your hard-earned 

assets.  You want to have something to leave for 

your wife, children or grandchildren. 
   At some point you may have had all of these 

needs on your mind.  Over time, these thoughts 
make way for others as your needs evolve, your 

finances change and you get older.  What is 

important to you at age 20 may not be at 30, or 45, 
or 65.  What is the best way to be prepared for 

these changes before they happen? 



November 2009, Knightline 5300, Page 4 

    One of the easiest ways to be financially ready 

for changes that come with different life stages is 
to meet annually with your professional Knights of 

Columbus agent, and address the needs that his 
analysis uncovers.  This can help you be ready to 

face the financial challenges and issues on the road 

ahead. 
    During that annual visit, I’ll take the time to 

review your needs, goals and budget.  I’ll update 
all beneficiaries on your policies and be sure your 

coverage meets your needs.  I’ll recommend a 

program of life insurance, long-term care insurance 
and guaranteed income annuities that will help you 

rest easy at night. 
   Whatever your needs, whatever your concerns, 

whatever your stage in life, I can help. 

   To contact me with regards to any of your K of C 
insurance needs, please email me at 

dlfarebrother@aol.com or call me at either of the 
numbers listed below.  I look forward to hearing 

from you. 

 
Fraternally 

David L. Farebrother, FICF 

CA DOI Lic # 0E54974 

 Office (805) 684-0053 

Cellular (805) 766-2144  

 

 

 

Pro-Life Director’s Report 

Bob & Cecilia Marks 

Pro-Life Couple 

 

New Report Suggests Over 1 Billion 

Abortions Committed: Pro-Life Activists 

By James Tillman 

NEW YORK, NY, October 16, 2009 

(LifeSiteNews.com) -- A new report by the pro-

abortion Guttmacher Institute, entitled "Abortion 
Worldwide:  A Decade of Uneven Progress," 

points to the fact that over a billion abortions have 

been committed, say pro-life activists. 
     The report found that the annual number of 

abortions have declined over the period from 1995 
to 2003.  Nevertheless, the Guttmacher Institute 

said that in 2003, approximately 41.6 million 

abortions were committed worldwide.  On average, 
this works out to more than one death by abortion 

for each second of the year.  Since abortion has 
been available since before 1970, and very widely 

available since 1980, pro-life activists are saying 

that, even by a conservative estimate, the total 
number of preborn children to have been killed by 

abortion is likely in excess of one billion.  If 40 
million children per year were aborted since 1980 

that would already make for 1.12 billion preborn 

babies killed. 
     "There simply isn't anything close," said 

Stephen Phelan of Human Life International.  
"Over the many years since this has become a 

practice, even legalized in many countries, you're 

over a billion." 
    "There's definitely nothing to compare. The 

closest thing you'd get to it would be the atheist, 
socialist dictators of the 20th century; and even 

they, in their gruesome efficiency, were only able 

to kill somewhere between a hundred and a 
hundred-seventy million people. ... There's no 

comparison." 
    The Guttmacher Institute report also mentions 

the "high degree of safety" of abortions in 

communist China, but neglects to condemn China's 
one-child policy or the forced abortions that occur 

there.  It nevertheless refers to the "woman's right 
to make her own childbearing decisions" and 

couches the report in the language of "choice."  

According to the report, 8.8 million "safe" 
abortions occur in China each year, approximately 

1 in 5 of all abortions worldwide.  

 

 

 
 

mailto:dlfarebrother@aol.com
http://www.lifesitenews.com/
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KNIGHT OF THE MONTH 
Tim Hogan  

By Bill McLafferty 

 
Pictured: Brother Tim Hogan cooking eggs at a 

Pancake Breakfast. 

 

     The parish picnic was fast approaching, and 
volunteers were few and far between.  Some of the 

Knights were working with the Boy Scouts to set 
up the booths for the Sunday event.  One Special 

Knight was involved in the field set-up early in the 

morning, and then he went to Santa Cruz Market to 
pick up 175 pounds of tri-tip.  He carted the meat 

back to the Church Hall by himself, carried it into 
the kitchen, and proceeded to trim the fat from the 

meat.  He continued to work alone and some 

women who were at the Hall for a day long retreat 
expressed concern that he had no help.  He then 

transported the trimmed meat, again, by himself, to 
Jim Bradbury's house where the barbecue was 

located.  Jim was on a cruise and had asked this 

Knight if he would help in the cooking of the tri-
tip.  He started a fire and waited for the right time 

to place the meat on the grill.  By late afternoon, 
the fire was ready, and he then was joined by Mark 

Vampola to assist in the cooking.  He and Mark 

spent the rest of the daylight hours cooking the 
meat, and about 7:30 PM, he transported the meat 

back to the Hall for slicing the next morning.  On 
Sunday morning, he made sure that Patrick 

Donohoe, the appointed slicer, found the stored 

meat, and also picked up the slicer which was 
loaned to the Knights by Santa Cruz Market.  Then 

he was off on many other chores he had to handle 
for the rest of the day. 

    This exemplar Knight is Tim Hogan, a man 

who is burning all of his candles at both ends and 
still volunteers to help out without a single 

complaint to anyone.  Through it all, he smiles and 
shrugs off the suggestion that he is superhuman, 

but tries to find a weekend that he doesn't have 

commitments to fulfill, to his family and 
community, and it would be difficult to see any 

free time for Tim to just relax.   
    Tim also worked two shifts in the Coke booth 

this August, again without complaint, and he never 

seems stressed to anyone watching him calmly 
going about his assignment and keeping everyone 

else on their toes, always with a smile. 
     

 
 

Life of Service and Dedication 

Rev. Frank Colborn Helping at St. Raphael 

Parish, 

Ordained in 1963 in Rome, Retired in 2007 
  
By Joe T. Kovach, Member of the KC's since 1996 

 

 
 

 Pictured: Fr. Frank Colborn 
 

    Rev. Frank Colborn, retired priest, has been 

helping to celebrate Masses at St. Raphael 
Church since July 2007.  Many Knights of 

Columbus members and parishioners were 
interested in learning more about his priestly life 

after learning about his scholarly background and 

listening to his well-prepared and interesting 
homilies. 

    Father Frank Richard Colborn, 71, originally 
from Berkeley, California, knew at an early age 



November 2009, Knightline 5300, Page 6 

that he wanted to pursue a vocation to religious life 

and the priesthood.  He professed his first vows in 
1952 and was ordained on December 18, 1963 in 

Rome by the Auxiliary Bishop of Rome. 
    Born on July 1, 1938, he entered his seminary 

studies at age 14 at Sacred Heart Seminary in 

Detroit, Michigan.  He graduated from St. Thomas 
Grade School in Ann Arbor in 1952 and Sacred 

Heart High School in Detroit in 1956.  "My initial 
vocation to the priesthood came about thanks to the 

sisters and priests in school," stated Fr. Frank. 

    His parents, Frank H. and Ann Colborn and 
sisters, Fran Soule and Melissa Colborn and Fr. 

Frank resided in Berkeley, Rochester, N.Y., Ann 
Arbor and Detroit and Santa Barbara, respectively. 

    "There were 60 classmates in my ordination 

class and they are now scattered all over the USA," 
remarked Fr. Frank.  He added, "My favorite class 

at the seminary was Theology of Grace and my 
hardest class was Canon Law." 

    Father's first Mass was celebrated at the Chapel 

of Catacombs of Priscilla in Rome on December 
19, 1963.  His assignments since his ordination 

have included: 
* St. Ignatius, Highland Park (L.A.) 1964; 

* St. Philip, Pasadena, 1965-67; 

* Graduate House of Studies, Rome, 1967-69; 
* St. Alphonsus, East L.A., 1974-85; 

* Chaplaincy, The Claremont Colleges, 1986-93; 
* Holy Name, Los Angeles, 1993-99; 

* St. Andrew, Pasadena, 1999-2007. 

    His favorite assignments as a priest were: St. 
Alphonsus for its life and excitement; Holy Name 

for its liturgy and people’s devotion; the Claremont 
Colleges for the mix of pastoral and academic 

work. 

   "Promoting faith-based community organizing in 
East Los Angeles and elsewhere has been my most 

satisfying experience at my prior assignments," 
noted Fr. Frank.  He added, "Celebrating Mass 

with the Gospel Choir at Holy Name Church 

stands out as my most memorable experience as a 
priest." 

   Responding to his main goals he has been able to 
accomplish since his ordination, Father exclaimed, 

"I cannot claim "accomplishment," but fulfillment 
of hopes for the church to be open to lay 

involvement, to people of many cultures and 

languages, to be concerned about social justice.  I 

made a small contribution in these areas.  One goal 
he has in mind is to write a textbook on Social 

Ethics and one on Ethics in general. 
    Asked about the keys to his success as a priest, 

pastor, associate pastor, retired but active priest, 

Father exclaimed, "Again, I don't want to claim 
"success."  Interest in the Bible and in Theology, 

devotion to the Eucharist and support from fellow 
priests all have been good influences in my life." 

    In Father's travels as a priest, he saw Pope John 

Paul II when he visited Los Angeles in 1986.  He 
took some students from the Claremont Colleges to 

the Pope's talk in Universal City - a meeting with 
Youth which He obviously enjoyed. 

    Commenting on his personal attributes and skills 

as a priest, Father expressed, "I think I am a good 
celebrant of liturgy, a good preacher and have been 

a good teacher.  I'm interested in Theology and 
contemporary thought and enjoy talking about 

what's going on in the church and the world.  For 

the rest, I agree with St. Paul: It's up to God to 
judge our work."  He added, "I have written a 

small book of Meditations on the Gospel of St. 
Luke as it might appear in the contemporary world. 

I'm publishing it myself under the title: 'Luke's 

Notebook.'." (It can be ordered online.) 
    In replying to the question: “What is the best 

way to honor the Blessed Virgin Mary as our 
spiritual Mother, our Mother of the Church?” 

Father encouraged, "By imitating her in faith and 

obedience to God (Luke 2)." 
    In answer to the same question, Fr. Frank 

provided another biblical reference: "In the 
Presence of Our Lord,” He said, "So, could you not 

watch with me one hour (Mt. 26:40)?”  For 

centuries, Catholics have answered Christ's plea by 
placing themselves before His Presence in the 

Blessed Sacrament for historical, theological and 
psychological reasons.  Father Frank concluded 

with this observation: "I certainly think it is good, 

as a way of realizing Christ's closeness to us and as 
a preparation for more whole-hearted union with 

Christ in the Sacrifice of the Mass.  Whether more 
people should attend here, only they can decide." 

    In his 46-years as a priest, he has performed 
several hundred weddings and as to funerals where 

Father was the main celebrant, he pointed out, 
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"Hard to say...LOTS!" 

    At the 2nd Annual St. John's Seminary Alumni 
Awards Dinner held on September 20

th
, five 

exemplary priests were honored.  Fr. Frank 
presented a friend and colleague, Msgr. Royale 

Vadakin, before he and the other four priests 

received their tile plaque awards bearing the eagle 
that is a symbol of St. John, the seminary's patron 

saint.  Msgr. Vadakin was praised by his 
classmate, Father Francis Colborn, as a man 

"dedicated to the service of the people of God," a 

quality that Fr. Colborn said was evident in the 
seminary.  "Roy wasn't one of those noisy 

classmates," he smiled.  Fr. Frank added, "An 
accomplishment the whole archdiocese can be 

proud of was having Msgr. Vadakin serve as 

Rector of St. Vibiana's Cathedral and a pioneer in 
the development of ecumenical and interfaith 

relations."  
    Describing his associations with Father Bruce 

Correio, Father Mark Strader, Deacon Wayne 

Rascati, Deacon Steve Montross and the St. 
Raphael’s rectory staff (Noel, Maria, Jackie, 

others), Fr. Frank asserted, "They all have been 
friendly and I hope they have found me friendly.  

Since I don't live at the Rectory, we don't interact 

every day." 
   His practical advice to the youth of the parish 

concerning their faith is "think seriously about 
what you really believe in...don't just drift with the 

current." 

   "What I recommend to myself: re-evaluate life in 
the light of Christ," was Father's recommendation 

for seniors in their twilight years. 
   Father recommends that everyone should own a 

good Bible (New American Bible, paperback!) and 

read it regularly and get the "Catechism of the 
Catholic Church (for adults). 

   Other interesting personal information: 
* What is your favorite scriptural passage in the 

Bible: "The Reign of God is at hand." (Mk 1:14); 

* How would you describe St. Raphael Parish: A 
very pleasant parish; 

* One word to describe St. Raphael:  Friendly; 
* One word to describe me at St. Raphael:  Retired; 

* Best thing to date about coming to St. Raphael: 
People have been nice to me. 

* Favorite sport to watch live or on TV:  Baseball, 

occasionally; 

* Favorite travel destination:  Italy; 
* Favorite books: St. Luke's Gospel and Guns, 

Germs & Steel by Jared Diamond; 
* Favorite food:  Almost anything! 

* Favorite meal Father prepares:  Baked salmon; 

* Favorite local restaurant:  Too many to pick one. 
* Hobbies:  Reading, swimming; 

* Favorite things to do on day off? Swim, walk on 
the beach, and go to concerts; 

* My parents were right when they told me: Be 

true to yourself and live up to your commitments; 
* Growing up, I always thought I'd be: a PRIEST; 

* I’m always working to improve: My knowledge 
of the world around us; 

* One word to describe the Knights of Columbus:  

Devoted; 
* Advice to youngsters:  Remember GOD LOVES 

YOU; 
* If I had 3 wishes they would be: That I get my 

book published; that when Cardinal Mahony 

retires, the Pope makes a good choice for his 
successor; that a younger generation may forge a 

world civilization of Love, Life, Peace and Justice. 

 
 

Festa Italiana Dinner Report 
By Sam Alfano, Festa Italiana Dinner Chair 

 
  On Saturday evening, October 10, the "Festa 

Italiana" Dinner (also known as the annual 

Columbus Day Dinner) went into full swing with 
180 attendees enjoying a fun filled gathering. 

      Activity related to the dinner began early when 
PGK Dale Wenzinger developed and printed the 

200 tickets for the event.  The ticket selling crew 

then went into action with representatives from St.  
Raphael's, San Roque, Our Lady of Sorrows, and 

St. Mark's parishes, selling tickets to parishioners.  
Tickets were also sold at St. Vincent's.  All priests 

and sisters were invited as our guests. It was  

a pleasure to have Sisters Marie Rachelle and Mary 
Anne from St. Vincent's. 

      The acting chefs (Livia Dodero, Sam Alfano, 
PGK Paul Coyne, and Nick Vitalari) were busy 

preparing the special pasta sauce (all have been 
sworn to secrecy) in the kitchen early Saturday 

morning.  At 2:00 PM, the set up crew arrived.  



November 2009, Knightline 5300, Page 8 

The crew was composed of Brothers Paul 

Robillard, Blake Robillard, Al Meckelborg, and 
Zac Wenzinger.  Brothers Patrick Donohoe 

and Andrew Nguyen set 25 tables for the evening.  
     The delicious antipasto salads were prepared in 

the kitchen by Livla Dodero, Gloria Merrigan, Paul 

Coyne, Vince and Sandy Filippello. At 4:00 PM, 
these same chefs, along with Andrew Nguyen, 

Patrick Donohoe and the other helpers from the 
parish youth group assembled the salads in 

production line fashion in the main hall. It 

was quite a sight to behold.  
     As the guests arrived for the dinner, PGK Don 

Aubrey and wife Lucille, along with Joan 
Magenheimer and Stan Roth, handled the door 

prize tickets as well as the raffle tickets. The grand 

prize donated by Joan was a seven day cruise to the 
Mexican Rivera and garnered the most interest of 

all the prizes. 
    Chefs Ed Barrier and Paul Coyne began the 

pasta process in earnest, cooking 46 pounds of the 

Penne Regate al dente. In the meantime, the 
sausage BBQ crew, consisting of Brothers John 

Kirk and Phil Di Mateo, were firing up the BBQ. 
They not only cooked the 120 sausages but also 

prepared 20 loaves of garlic bread as well.  Pastor 

Fr. Bruce Correio led us in saying grace. It was a 
pleasure to see him and Fr. Mark Strader joining in 

the dinner. Before and during the dinner, PGK 
Felix Sanchez and wife Julie were busy serving 

wine, beer and soft drinks at the bar. 

    Our thanks go to Youth Leadership Leader John 
Vasellina for contacting the youths who did a fine 

job of serving dinner.  Nine volunteered, which  
expedited the serving of the antipasto salad, the 

main course and the spumoni ice cream dessert.  

Special thanks to Andrew Nguyen who supervised 
the youth who served dinner. Also special thanks 

to Patrick Donohoe, who along with his other 
duties, supervised the kitchen cleanup crew. 

     Accordion entertainment was provided during 

the dinner by Bob Molinari and Ross Pindaudi, 
which was a wonderful touch to the "Festa."  They  

accompanied a sing-along, which was led by Sam 
Alfano and Paul Robillard, and enjoyed by 

everyone.   Jokes were told that evening to the  
merriment of the audience.  Of special note was a 

joke told by 12 year old Sophia Martinez, daughter 

of Peter and Lupe Martinez.  It was one of the 

highlights of the evening. 
     The raffle drawing led by PGK Don Aubrey, 

wife Lucille, and Joan Magenheimer was a great 
success.    

     The evening was not only enjoyable from every 

standpoint, but was a financial success as well.  
Income from the bar, the raffle tickets and  

the dinner tickets allowed the Knights to place 
$2,600.00 into the account. This was after all of the 

expenses were deducted. These funds will be used 

by the Knights to help fund worthy causes 
throughout the community in the coming year.  

Grand Knight Bill McLafferty concluded the 
evening by recognizing all of the Past Grand 

Knights in attendance and thanking the dinner 

committee. 

 

 
Knight B'day 

Ricardo V. Garcia 01-Nov 

Bruce M. Velasco 06-Nov 

Leroy J. Kwarcinski 07-Nov 

Vincent P. Mustacich 08-Nov 

Anthony Vallejo 09-Nov 

Robert A. Clarke 12-Nov 

William F. Keenan 15-Nov 

John G. Giordano 16-Nov 

Edmund C. Page 19-Nov 

Donald A. Pouliot 19-Nov 

Joseph I. Castro 21-Nov 

Rev.  Gregory G. Ingels 23-Nov 

Timothy M. Hogan 25-Nov 

Rev.  Kenneth Mc Guire 25-Nov 

Michael J. Donovan 27-Nov 

Sam S. Alfano 28-Nov 

Richard E. Evans 28-Nov 

Richard A. Nordsieck 29-Nov 

Earl W. Pugh 29-Nov 

 
 

(Grand Knight’s report, continued from page 1)  

 
The clean-up is also our responsibility.  The 

council can also sell snacks and sodas during the 

games.  The council does not pay for the set-up or 
for the big screen TV; that is the responsibility of 

the private organization. The Council collects the 
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money and deposits the balance after deducting our 

share of the proceeds. 
    The set of cards for each game (8, I believe) sell 

for $25.00 each, and up to three sessions are held 
each night.  
    As one of the veterans of our old Bingo nights 

mentioned, there will be no smoking allowed in the 
Hall during the game; this was a problem for many 

working in the old days when smoking was 
allowed. 

   This promises to be a good fundraiser event for 

the Knights and will benefit the Church and 
school, as well as other charities to which we 

bestow funds.  I believe we should put the financial 
need of the parish at the top of the list of 

beneficiaries and causes.  If we work together on 

this Bingo game, it will help us all in ways we 
couldn't imagine before. 

    I have had contact with the private organization 
and other councils, and have submitted a letter of 

interest and commitment on behalf of Council 

5300. There will be a waiting time to see who joins 
the group, and when the games will be held 

locally.  Stay tuned. 
   The Columbus Day dinner was a smashing 

success, thanks to Sam Alfano and his helpers.  It 

was an evening of great food, great fun and so-so 
singing (at least at our table).  We even sang an 

Irish song and heard a few jokes. The raffle was a 
hit with great prizes and many tickets were sold. 

Thanks to all who helped serve at the bar and in the 

hall, and to the fine cooks (Master Chef Paul 
Coyne et al) for a wonderful and enjoyable 

evening. 
    Mark your calendars for the big Christmas party 

on December 5, 2009.  A delicious dinner will be 

served and special Christmas drinks will be 
offered. The entertainment will be exciting. This is 

a good family event and tickets will be available 
for sale soon.  This will be our last big event of the 

calendar year.  More later. 

   The October breakfast was cancelled because of 
Monsignor Steve's installation as pastor of Mount 

Carmel Church.  It seems that all of our "workers" 
were either tied up for the Color Corps at the 

installation Mass and for the Columbus Day dinner 
the night before.  A lot of people were 

disappointed, but the troops were deployed 

elsewhere and simply were not available.  The 

November breakfast is still on the schedule. 
    I would urge all Knights to attend our next 

business meeting and the mentors should contact 
their charges and either bring them to the meeting 

or encourage them to show up by meeting them 

there and introducing them again to the other 
members.  We need more involvement!  We also 

need new members.  Sign up a friend for the next 
exemplification.  We need 15 new members this 

Columbian year and four months are gone already.   

 

 
 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament (Times and 

locations): 
 

November 4
th
:  Our Lady of Sorrows 12:45-6:00 

PM. 

November 5
th
:  Chapel of the Poor Clares 11:00 

PM-12:00 PM. 
November 6

th
:  St. Raphel’s Church, 24 Hour 

Exposition begins at 8:00 AM, 
November 7

th
: St. Raphael’s Church, Benediction 

8:00 AM. 

 
November 8

th
: Council 1684 will hold a prayer 

vigil to end abortion in front of Planned 
Parenthood offices at 3:00 PM at 518 Garden 

Streets.  All are welcome. 
 

November 11
th
: Council 1684 and the Catholic 

Daughters of America will hold a Memorial Mass 
remembering members that have departed this past 

year.  The Mass will be held at Serra Hall at 6:00 
PM.  All are welcome. 

 

November 14
th
: A Retreat Day for Men. St. 

Raphael’s 9:00 AM-4:30PM. $25 Advanced 

Registration, $30 at the door.  Barbeque lunch will 
be provided.  For more info, contact Deacon 

Steven Montross (805)-698-1018 or 

smontross@cox.net. 

 

Pray for Peace 
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS, COUNCIL 5300 OFFICERS FOR YEAR 2009-2010 

Grand Knight William McLafferty (805) 685-4284 jwmcljr@cox.net HH  

Chaplain Fr. Mark Strader (805) 967-5641 frbmhs@yahoo.com 
 

Deputy Grand Knight Mark Vampola (805) 968-9815 vamperz@cox.net HH  

Chancellor Ed Barrier (805) 683-4534 ebarrier@att.net HH 

Warden Jim Bradbury (805) 964-8001 cowbou@aol.com 

Advocate Tim Hogan (805) 683-6344 t4210@cox.net 

Recorder John Peyton (805) 964-1685 jpeyton999@msn.com 
Financial Secretary Chris Arnoult (805) 964-6324 francisarnoult@cox.net HH 

Treasurer Joseph Darga (805) 964-3264 newheart1229@cox.net 
Lecturer Patrick Donohoe (805) 698-6102  

Outside Guard Jose Meza (805) 682-8637  

Inside Guard Raphael Cardenas (805) 882-1136 ggcon51@att.net 
Trustee-Three Years Daniel Knauss (805) 964-2442 daniel@gvoptical.com HH 

 
 

Trustee-Two Years Francisco Cabrera (805) 964-9485 fcocabrera@cox.net HH 

Trustee-One Year Stephen Schlesselmann (805) 968-9440 sjschlesselmann@cox.net HH  

SERVICE PROGRAM ORGANIZATIONS 

Program Director Mark Vampola (805) 968-9815 vamperz@cox.net HH  

Church Director Vacant  
 

Community Director Vacant   

Council Director Tim Hogan (805) 683-6344 t4210@cox.net 

Family Director Vacant   
Youth Director John Vasellina (805) 964-3466 srym12@yahoo.comt 

Pro-Life Couple Vacant   
Membership Director Sam Alfano (805) 967-0595 r123range1@cox.net 

OTHER IMPORTANT CONTACTS 

Supreme Knight Carl Anderson (203) 772-2130 HHinfo@kofc.orgHH  

State Deputy Vince Pacis (650) 588-8408 state.deputy@kofc-california.org 

District Deputy Ernie Guzman (805) 320-8452 ernieguz@sbcglobal.net 
Faithful Navigator Jacques Benoit (805) 682-2126 benoitenterprises@cox.net 

Insurance Field Agent David Farebrother (805) 684-0053 dlfarebrother@aol.com 

CALLING COMMITTEE-COLUMBIAN YEAR 2009-2010 

Abels-Bunke Mary Arnoult (805) 964-6324 fcarnoult@juno.com 

Cabrera-De Ponce Vacant (805) 683-4546 
 

Diani-Hazher Evelina Curzan (805) 964-4493 dutchevy@cox.net 

Hernandez-Lima Patty Salcedo (805) 245-2545 patty_lopez@hotmail.com  

Liponi-Modugno Jacqueline Knauss (805) 964-2442 jackie@gvoptical.com 
Moiso-Nungaray Elaine McNamara (805) 964-4526 billmcnamara@alum.mit.edu H H  

Osborne-Ruiz Chawa Ramirez (805) 964-3775  
Salcedo-Turney Julie Sanchez (805) 964-3398  

Uhte-Znovena Volunteer still needed   
HH  

Widows Vacant   

mailto:jwmcljr@cox.net
http://www.kc5300.org/about/officers/frbmhs@yahoo.com
mailto:vamperz@cox.net
mailto:ebarrier@att.net
mailto:cowbou@aol.com
mailto:t4210@cox.net
mailto:francisarnoult@cox.net
mailto:daniel@gvoptical.comHH
mailto:fcocabrera@cox.net
mailto:sjschlesselmann@cox.net
mailto:vamperz@cox.net
mailto:info@kofc.org
mailto:ernieguz@sbcglobal.net
mailto:patty_lopez@hotmail.com
mailto:billmcnamara@alum.mit.edu
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PHOTO GALLERY 
 

September 27
th

 2009 St. Raphael’s Parish Picnic 

October 10th 2009 – Festa Italiana at St. Raphael’s Parish Hall 

 

  
Brothers Vince Filippello and John Kestel manning the Beer 

Booth. 
GK Bill McLafferty and Josie Schreier stocking up on supplies 
with Brothers Tom Bauer and his assistants (John McLafferty 

on the far left). 

 
 

Brothers Tom Bauer and his assistants (John McLafferty 

from the left) manning the food preparation table.  

Brother Felix Sanchez and Marie Mackey preparing the 

nachos at the picnic. 

 
 

Everybody is excited to celebrate Festa Italiana! Brother Andrew Nguyen and a youth volunteer standing by to 

take the food out to the hungry guests. 
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October 10th 2009 – “Festa Italiana” at St. Raphael’s Parish Hall continued 

 

  
The accordion band finding their next musical number to 

play for the guests. 

Brother Sam Alfano with Fr. Bruce Correio and Brother 

Mell Hueston. 

  

The Arnoldi Family: Son Guiseppi (left), Butch, and 

Arnold (center) and Maria. 

Brother Ed Page and his wife Janet. 

 
 

Brothers Ed Barrier and Patrick Donohoe taking a break 

after cooking in the kitchen. 

GK Bill McLafferty welcoming the guests to “Festa 

Italiana” with a few opening words. 
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October 10th 2009 – “Festa Italiana” at St. Raphael’s Parish Hall continued 

 

  
 

PGK Dan Aubrey announcing a raffle winner. Brother Andrew Nguyen showing a raffle prize. 

  

Brother Felix Sanchez and wife Julie manning the bar with 

Brother Sam Alfano watching in the background. 

Brothers Patrick Donohoe, Vince Filippello, and Phil 

DiMateo getting the sausages ready for cooking. 

 
 

Brother Andrew Nguyen and the youth volunteers 

ready to serve some food. 

Brothers Phil DiMateo and John Kirk broiling the garlic 

bread. 
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October 11, 2009 Msgr. Steven Downes’ Installation as Pastor of Our Lady of Mt. Carmel 

October 11, 2009 Msgr. Steven Downes’ Installation Reception at Our Lady of Mt. Carmel Parish Hall  

  

The Color Corps is assembled in front of Our Lady of 

Mount Carmel Church. 

  The Color Corps fall into formation. 

  

The Color Corps is following the Corps 

Commander into the Church. 

The Color Corps is getting into formation. 

 
 

 Bishop Thomas Curry celebrating the Eucharist at 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel Church. 

Bishop Thomas Curry at Msgr. Downes reception in the 

Our Lady of Mt. Carmel Parish Hall, talking to a guest. 
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October 11, 2009 Msg Steven Downes’ Installation Reception at Our Lady of Mt. Carmel Parish Hall  

  
Msgr. Stephen Downes mingling with the guests inside 

the parish hall. 

The crowd anxiously awaiting a few words from Msgr. 

Stephen Downes. 

 
 

Msgr. Stephen Downes signaling the guests to come 

up to the buffet table.  

The guests lining up to eat. 

 

Pictured: Fr. Michael McGivney and the Knights of Columbus by Antonella Cappuccio 

Pictures by Ed Barrier and Stephen Schlesselmann  
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